Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care

Office of the Minister

10th Floor, Hepburn Block 80 Grosvenor Street Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tel 416-327-4300 Fax 416-326-1571 www.health.gov.on.ca Ministère de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée

Bureau du ministre

10° étage, édifice Hepburn 80, rue Grosvenor Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tél 416-327-4300 Téléc 416-326-1571 www.health.gov.on.ca



HLTC5047FL-2012-48

December 21, 2012

His Worship Mayor Bob Bratina Chair City of Hamilton Board of Health Hamilton City Hall 71 Main Street West, 2nd Floor Hamilton ON L8P 4Y5

Dear Mayor Bratina:

I am pleased to advise you that the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care will provide the City of Hamilton up to \$1,087,500 in annual base funding beginning 2012 to support the Smoke-Free Ontario Strategy.

The Assistant Deputy Minister of the Health Promotion Division will write to the Medical Officer of Health of the City of Hamilton shortly concerning the terms and conditions governing this funding.

Thank you for your dedication and commitment to the Smoke-Free Ontario Strategy.

Sincerely,

Deb Matthews Minister

c: Hon. Ted McMeekin, MPP, Ancaster-Dundas-Flamborough-Westdale

Rob Leone, MPP, Cambridge

eb Matthews

Andrea Horwath, MPP, Hamilton Centre Monique Taylor, MPP, Hamilton Mountain

Paul Miller, MPP, Hamilton East-Stoney Creek

Dr. Elizabeth Richardson, Medical Officer of Health, City of Hamilton